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Security and Enforcement Committee

 February 19, 2018 - Antoines’s Restaurant

MEETING NOTES

Meeting called to order by Robert Watters at 2:00 PM.

Roll Call and Guest Introductions.  There was no quorum, so January 2018 Meeting Notes were not approved. 
Committee members present:  Beverly Fulk, Albin Guillot, Vincent Marcello, Bob Simms, Robert Watters.
Committee members absent:   Steve Caputo, Gail Cavett, Bryan Drude, Ann Kesler, Dwyre McComsey, Brittany McGovern, Mike Tilbury.
Guests:  John Brouillette, Susan Guillot. 

Bob Simms provided 2017 crime stats and recapped the 4th Quarter, that had one homicide, nine armed robberies and 24 simple robberies.  He advised that Cmdr. Gernon had just put out citywide stats showing violent crimes down 15%.  Fifteen thousand arrests were made by 8th District.  Robert Watters commented that FQ improvement probably was partially due to the closing down of two strip clubs on Iberville having bad behavior that had attracted undesirable traffic.  

Watters opined that the K-9 Unit (guns and narcotics sniffing) will never come to fruition because NOPD does not want that responsibility, and Mayor Elect Cantrell feels it would be profiling, which she does not support.  He also speculated that discussions on possible usage of thermo-imaging cameras are going nowhere.  With a new regime soon taking office, Watters wondered if we didn’t have enough collective knowledge and experience that could help the new Police Chief, and suggested we draft a paper providing factual information.  Bob Simms will work on it.
Simms reported there were zero homicides, three armed robberies and 12 simple robberies in the first quarter of 2018 (through February 18), saying that surprisingly some of the youth committing the crimes were staying at Covenant House.  Attendees commented how Covenant House’s mission had always been to help young mothers, but now more young men are there.

First Quarter 2018 Task Force Summary was given by Simms, including 37 traffic citations issued on oversized vehicles in January 2018 and the encouraging news that several delivery companies are now using shorter trucks.  Discussion about the growing number of “party buses.”  There are no regulations on those tour vehicles carrying passengers and alcohol.  Susan Guillot advised that City Council has been considering amending a portion of the CZO Ordinance pertaining to Regulation of Per Capita Continuous Loop, Fixed Route Sightseeing Tour Vehicles.
Simms summarized Mardi Gras crime and showed a map of activity in the 8th District, saying that while the second week was a little worse than the first week, criminal activity was mainly in the CBD.  Over 200 Bourbon St. arrests were made over the two weeks; video was shown of one incident.  Simms felt that this year was better because Mardi  Gras fell earlier, with no spring break college students, plus rain on some parade nights.
The chart that had previously named nine public safety resources in the Quarter (not including private patrols), now names eight due to costs going up for Criminal Sheriff’s Dept.  Discussion on the most common French Quarter issues:  1) no place to take street people who need help/low barrier shelter not near completion, 2) proliferation of street people and “travelers,” 3) hat, bead and shoe scam people and 4) sound level issues such as the bucket kids and loud bands.
Chart showing all the City enforcement departments and entities was viewed again, prompting the unanimous attendee conclusion that now is not the right time to try working with them.  We need to wait until the new regime gets underway and we learn Councilmembers’ priorities.  Watters reminded attendees what a waste it would be to follow the same plan as last time for a sound ordinance, when citizens invested so much and the plan seemed to be coming together, then fell apart because it didn’t have the needed support.  All agreed that future SEC initiatives need to be ones that most of the public agrees on, without much opposition.

Brief discussions on several issues.  Bucket kids – there seems to be no solution.  Frenchman St. – their sound situation is worsening, even effecting the professional musicians inside clubs; todays amplifiers are much stronger.  It was suggested we engage with MACCNO to discusss working together towards solutions.  Crime cameras and license plate readers – they are up and running but no one has yet heard any reports about results.

Attendees commented on last month’s guest speakers from the Health Dept.  Very informative, but disappointing to hear that roadblocks they are encountering are keeping them from enforcing anything.  

Potential SEC 2018 initiatives will be taken up at next month’s meeting.  
Next meeting will be March 19, 2018.
Meeting adjourned at 3:16 PM.

Notes compiled by Bev Fulk  
